
    
 

MASS  SCHEDULE   INTENTIONS OFFERED  BY 

Saturday (September 30) 5:00 p.m. Dave Yost Rosie Yost 
Sunday   (October 1) 7:30 a.m. People of the Parish Fr. Mark V. Ghiloni 
 10:30 a.m. Carolyn Ann Weiner Jeremy Baker Family 
Monday 8:00 a.m. Fr. Chris Coleman Shirley Witwer 
Tuesday 8:00 a.m. Margaret & Gene Cunningham Joyce & Dave Cunningham 
Wednesday (School) 8:50 a.m. Helen Ryan Pat Rayburn 
Thursday 8:00 a.m. Bea McNamara  Gary & Denise Zimmerman 
Friday – First Friday 8:00 a.m. Ed & Sue Stuart  Patty Colwell 
Saturday (October 7) 5:00 p.m. Lisa Guthrie Rich & Carol Meade 
Sunday  (October 8) 7:30 a.m. Mr. & Mrs. Francis Londergan Family 
 10:30 a.m. People of the Parish Fr. Mark V. Ghiloni 
 

   

 
 

8:50 a.m. Wednesday, October 4 – School Mass 
EMHC:  Dr. Froning, Maria Berryhill, Gloria Boeckl, Mary 
Starkey, Denise Zimmerman 
 

12:00 p.m. Friday, October 6 – First Friday Benediction 
Lector:  Julie Walker 
Servers:  Emily Gaston, Cain Grider 
 

5:00 p.m. Saturday, October 7  
Lectors: 1. Jim Price 2. Charles Krumel                   
Cantor: Norma Freeman 
Extraordinary Ministers of HC:  Jim Cooper – Captain 
Betsy Ansel, Lisa Dulin, Mary Fullmer, Michelle Stroh, Steve 
Stroh 
Sacristan:  Jeff Topper  
Servers: Ryan Fullmer, Chandler Young, Nicholas Young 
Ushers:  Ty Dulin, Joshua Dulin 
Greeters: Brad Gummere 
 

7:30 a.m. Sunday, October 8 
Lectors: 1. Mike Quilter 2. Monica Leimeister                 
Cantor: Mike Koesters 
Organist: Valerie Tanner 
Extraordinary Ministers of HC:  Dorothy Henry – Captain 
Anne Carter, Jackie Weiner, Dave Husek, Barbara Moore, 
Sissy Wiseman 
Sacristan: Fr. Ghiloni 
Servers: Molly Fahy, Noah Hopkins, Maureen Treynor 

Ushers:  Gary Finchum, Ben Yoder 
Greeters: Francis & Diane Furbee 
 

10:30 a.m. Sunday, October 8 
Lectors: 1. Pat Loose 2. Wanda Fout                
Cantors:  David Sutch, Jane Widen 
Organist: Valerie Tanner 
Extraordinary Ministers of HC:  Kay Majka – Captain 
Mary Davis, Michelle Horn, Barbara Lynch, Charlotte Michael, 
Terri Swierz, Gary Zimmerman 
Sacristan: Dcn. Dan Hann 
Servers: Andy Fullmer, Camron Ryan, Zach Swierz 
Ushers:  Bob Higgins, Gary Swierz 
Greeters: Paula Hann, Denise Zimmerman 
 

 

 

 

 
 
OFFERTORY COLLECTION:  September  23/24 
Regular Collection                                            $ 5,572.00 
Loose Offering 366.09 
Maintenance 260.00 
St. Patrick Total Offering  $ 6,198.09 
 

Thank You! 
 

October Collection Counters: (Begin Monday, October 2) 
Shirley Witwer, Mary Brennan, Jane Finchum 
 

 
Eucharistic Adoration 

1
st
 Fridays   

Exposition – after 8 a.m. Mass  
Benediction - 12:00 Noon 

 
 
 
 

About the Cover – Pictured on the bulletin cover is the 
stained glass window in St. Patrick’s Church depicting the 
parable of the Good Samaritan.  The window shows the 
story as found in Luke’s gospel (10: 25-37) where a Jew was 
robbed and left for dead along a busy road.  A temple priest 
and a Levite saw and should have helped him but chose to 
ignore him and passed by.  However, a Samaritan (a people 
generally at odds with the Jews) took pity on him and saw to 
his immediate and long term care. The Samaritan is imaged 
as the Lord Jesus – his robes and the style of halo are 
strong hints that this is Christ. 
But look carefully at the faces of the two.  Aren’t they the 
same face?  There’s a whole sermon going on here in 
stained glass!  There’s Jesus who brings healing to those in 
need and there’s also Jesus who is in need of healing.  Read 
the gospel from Matthew (25: 31-46) to help understand 
what is meant. 
Former pastor, Fr. William P. Clark wrote a book, “Brief 
History of St. Patrick’s Parish” in 1937.   He wrote that the 
window, a gift of Mr. and Mrs. Michael McNamara costing 
$180, was added at the time of the addition to the church in 
1910-11. 



ST. PATRICK CHURCH NEWS 

 

Three Week Series of Bulletin Inserts - God the Father – At 

the heart of our Catholic faith is the call to be in relationship with 
our loving God. The pamphlet in this bulletin will help bring to 
light God as the Father: the Father of Israel, the Father of his 
beloved Son, Jesus, and our Father. Learn how we can know 
more about the Father and his compassionate omnipotence 
through Scripture, Church teaching, and especially through our 
encounter with the Holy Spirit in the sacraments and our 
relationship with Christ — even praying his prayer to Our Father.  
Next week, please look for a pamphlet on Jesus Christ – The 
Son of God.    
 

Building the Kingdom of God - Thank you to all parishioners 

who have completed and submitted their Commitment Card to 
the church. For those parishioners who have not yet had the 
opportunity to submit their card, a letter will be mailed to you with 
a personalized Commitment Card. It is important that all 
parishioners complete a Commitment Card as we will be mailing 
out a Summary Report of the program and need all commitments 
accounted for in this report. If you have any questions, please 
contact the church office. We also encourage all parishioners to 
consider our electronic giving method and to setup your 
reoccurring offertory gifts electronically. 
 

Bible Study With Father Ghiloni – Father Ghiloni is offering a 9- 

week study entitled: “Threshold to God’s Word” which is an 
introductory course for Bible Study.  After this course, he will 
move on to a course on The Gospel of Mark. 
 

The 9-week course will be on Monday afternoons from 2:00 p.m. 
– 3:30 p.m. in the parish center.  The remaining sessions are as 
follows: October 2, 9, 30, November 6, 13, 20, and 27.  It is not 
too late to participate!  Please call the parish office to register and 
pick up a book.  The cost of the book is $10.00. 

 

Be A Man! Men’s Book Study – The Men’s Book Study with Fr. 

Ghiloni held on Wednesday evenings in the parish center from 
7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m.   All men are invited to read a chapter a 
week and discuss what it means to be a man who follows Christ 
in today’s world.  The cost is $15 for the book. Please call the 
parish office at (740) 852-0942 if you would like to attend. 

 
Donut Sunday will be next Sunday after the 7:30 

a.m. and 10:30 a.m. Masses.  The Altar & Rosary 
Society invites everyone to join them after the 
Sunday Masses in the parish center for coffee, 

donuts and fellowship.   
 
The Mass For The Deceased Members of Altar & Rosary will 

take place on Sunday, October 15 at 7:30 a.m.  All members are 
asked to sit together.  Breakfast, provided by the Knights of 
Columbus, will follow in the parish center.  An RSVP is requested 
for planning purposes.  Please call Jane Finchum at (740) 506-
1393 to RSVP. 

 
First Friday – Exposition and Adoration of the 

Blessed Sacrament will begin after the 8:00 a.m. 
Mass on Friday, October 6, and conclude with 
Benediction at Noon.   

 

 
“Opening Your Heart” Is Now Underway! – It is not too late if 

you would like to join!  This study is being offered on Sunday 
evenings (6:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.) or Thursday mornings (9:30 
a.m. – 11:00 a.m.). Lesson Three is “Why Is Jesus Christ 
Interested in My Friendship?”  If you would like to register, 
please call the parish office at (740) 852-0942 or email Denise 
Zimmerman at denise@stpatricklondon.org. 

 

A Note From Ruth and Craig Blackwell – “Craig and I would 
like to thank St. Patrick Parish for the kindness shown to our 
family when Mom passed.  It meant so much to see you and the 
respect that was shown for her.  She loved this parish.  Thank 
you again from the bottom of our hearts.”  
 

Coat Drive – If you have coats (child or 

adult) that you would like to donate, please 
put them in the containers located under the 
coat rack in the connecting hallway.  Please 

limit your donation to coats only.  Coats will be collected until 
November 30.  Thank you. 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) - The RCIA 

sessions have now begun and are held in the Parish Parlor from 
7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. on Monday evenings. The topics for 
October 2 will be “Your Prayer Life” and “Catholic Prayers and 
Practices” presented by Maria Berryhill.  On October 9, the 
topics will be “The Mass” and “The Church Year” presented by 
Dcn. Dan and Paula Hann.  RCIA is also for Catholics who 
would like to continue to learn about their Catholic faith as 
adults.  It’s not too late to join! Please call the parish office for 
more information.   
 

ST. PATRICK SCHOOL NEWS 

 

SeptemberFest Raffle Winners – We thank all those who 

attended our annual SeptemberFest this past Saturday.  We are 
grateful for the great crowd, the weather, and all those who 
volunteered in any way.  Raffle winners were:  $1,000 – Keith 
Hatem, $400 – Jamie Weiner, and $100 – Diomar Lopez.   

 

Girls & Boys Basketball Sign-Ups – All students in grades 4 – 

8 who would like to play on the St. Patrick Basketball Team are 
asked to sign up between now and October 9.  Practice will 
begin on November 8.  Please see this week’s insert for contact 
information.   
 

Walk-A-Thon - The 8
th

 Annual Walk-A-Thon is 

Friday, October 13 at St. Patrick School.  This is 
a fundraiser which the students themselves play 
a significant role by collecting pledges/donations 

from family, friends and neighbors.  One major advantage of a 
Walk-A-Thon is the fact that every dollar collected and the effort 
expended are for the sole benefit of the school.  We encourage 
parents, senior citizens and all whose schedules permit to join 
us.  It would be great to have your support!   
 

COLUMBUS DIOCESE NEWS 

 

“From the Chair with Bishop Campbell” will air on Tuesday, 

October 3 from 5:00 - 6:00 p.m. on St. Gabriel Catholic Radio  AM 
820.  The Bishop will take your questions during our LIVE monthly 
call in show.  Call St. Gabriel Catholic Radio (614) 459-4820 to 
ask your question about the Catholic Faith and growing in 
holiness. 
 

NECESSARY REPETITION 

Spiritual teachers tend to repeat themselves, and to repeat 
other teachers. Maybe there really aren’t that many different 
truths to tell. Just a lot of slow, sleepy human beings—like us—
who need to hear the basics over and over. Consider today’s 
readings. 
People complain that God isn’t “fair,” and Ezekiel answers that 
God is more than fair. People choose their own fates, and 
people can change. Even evildoers can turn, do right, and live. 
“Actions speak louder than words.” A fresh new insight? Hardly. 
Paul tells the Philippians he would truly be encouraged if those 
who claimed to be believers would, in fact, look to others’ 
interests and not their own. “The proof is in the pudding.” A 
novel idea? I don’t think so. 
In Jesus’ story of the farmer and his sons, everyone knows the 
one who said he wouldn’t work—but did—is way ahead of the 
one who said he would work, but didn’t. “Talk is cheap.” Heard 
that before? © Copyright, J. S. Paluch Co. 
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